




COUNCIL PROJECT FORM 
(Competitive Sealed Proposal) 

 
********************************POSTING LANGUAGE BELOW*************************************** 
 

Please place the following item on the REGULAR AGENDA for the Council Meeting of JANUARY 
21, 2020. 
 
STRATEGIC GOAL 1: Create an Environment Conducive to Strong, Sustainable, Economic 
Development  
 
By reconfiguring some portions of Taxiway U and Taxiway V, this award will align with supporting 
the growth of the core business of air transportation. 
 
AWARD SUMMARY: 
Discussion and action on the award of Solicitation 2020-206 EPIA FBO Ramp Extension and TWY 
U & V Realignment to Jordan Foster Construction, LLC for an estimated total award of 
$9,442,048.00. This project will include reconstructing portions of Taxiway U and Taxiway V to 
bring these pavement sections and geometry configurations into compliance with current FAA 
design standards.  This project also includes the installation of pavement improvements that will 
support the addition of a Fixed Base Operator (FBO) facility located on the lot of land adjacent to 
the existing air traffic control tower on Hawkins Blvd. 
 
Department:  Capital Improvement  
Award to: Jordan Foster Construction, LLC 
 El Paso, TX 
Item(s): All 
Initial Term: 243 Consecutive Calendar Days 
Base Bid I: $7,474,010.50 
Base Bid II: $1,968,037.50 
Total Estimated Award: $9,442,048.00 
Account No.: 562-3010-62335-580270-G62A193801 
 562-3080-62330-580270-G62A193801   
Funding Source: Airport Enterprise / Federal Aviation Administration Grant  
District(s): All 
 
This is a Competitive Sealed Proposal, unit price contract. 
 
The Purchasing & Strategic Sourcing and Capital Improvement Departments recommend award 
as indicated to Jordan Foster Construction, LLC, the highest ranked offeror. 
  
It is requested that the City Manager be authorized to establish the funding sources and make 
any necessary budget transfers and execute any and all documents necessary for execution of 
this award. 
 
Work under this unit price contract is only an estimated value and will be ordered, performed, 
invoiced, and paid by measured quantity. The actual cost of this contract may be higher or lower 
than the total estimated value and will be the sum total of unit prices at the end of the contract 
term. 
 
As a part of this award, upon the review of the City Attorney, the City Engineer may without further 



authorization from City Council approve contract changes which are necessary for proper 
execution of the work and carrying out the intent of the project, which are in accordance with 
applicable law, do not make changes to the prices and are within the appropriate budget. 
 
 












































